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The June Foxworthy will be our last newsletter for this 
school year. On behalf of the administration, faculty, and 
staff, I would like to thank all our students and parents for 
once again working together to make the 2009-2010 school 
years safe and productive.  
 
To the class of 2010, we wish you well in your future 
endeavors. Don’t forget as part of the Foxborough Family, 
we look forward to having you visit us from time to time 
to share your college or work experiences.  That way, we 
may continue to find ways to support your efforts and 
needs.  
 
Final schedules will be mailed out in June to all returning 
students. Students should check to verify that they have 
received the correct courses. Report any concerns to the 
guidance office so corrections can be made as quickly as 
possible. A final schedule with teachers and room 
assignments will be issued to students on the first day of 
school.  
 
Students who are taking advanced placement courses will 
be required to complete some assignments over the 
summer. If a student finds himself/herself struggling 
with the work or not attempting the work, he/she may 
want to re-think whether they will stay in that particular 
AP course.  Requesting a course change in July or August 
is better than waiting until the first day of school. The 
guidance staff will do it’s best to place the student in the 
desired level and course, but placement is not guaranteed.  
 
We have repeatedly stressed the importance of carefully 
selecting courses to avoid scheduling changes. It is 
important to us that we schedule courses that will best 
meet each student’s needs. 
 
 Report cards will be mailed home approximately one 
week after school ends. Any student needing to attend 
summer school will be notified by the guidance office 
within two days after the end of school. 
 
 
The second phase of the building renovation project will 
move into full swing on June 23rd. This phase will include 

the removal of asbestos from the first floor, replacement of 
the heating and ventilation systems, gutting and 
modernizing the science labs, replacing windows and 
roofing. It will be a very ambitious schedule, and the 
timely coordination of the various contractors will be 
critical to finishing the renovations before school begins in 
September.  
 
With the exception of the administrative offices, every 
other department and any summer program will be 
relocated to the Ahern School. If you need to speak to a 
guidance counselor, call the guidance office at the high 
school and listen to the message from Ms. Eileen Warnat 
(guidance secretary) to determine from which building 
guidance counselors will be working. Any questions can 
also be answered by calling the main office (508-543-1616 
or 1617).  
 
From all of us at the high school, have an enjoyable and 
safe summer vacation. 
 
Sincerely, 

                                                       Jeff Theodoss 
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CLASS OF 2010 – GRADUATION 

JUNE 13, 2010 at 2:00 p.m. 
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June 1
st
 - 4

th 
Final exams for seniors   

 
June 4

th
   Last day of finals 

      
June 8

th 
Senior Breakfast - 8:00 a.m.                                            

                      (Report to cafeteria) 
 Graduation Rehearsal – MANDATORY 

 

 8:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 
 
June 9

th
 MANDATORY- Graduation rehearsal  

                           (Report to cafeteria)  
8:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 

 
June 9

th
 Senior Cruise – Boston Harbor

  

 
6:00 p.m. – 11:00 p.m. 

 (Members of the Senior Class only)
  

  
 

June 10
th 

MANDATORY- Graduation rehearsal  
                           (Report to cafeteria)  
     10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

(Cap & gown will not be distrubuted if any owed 
materials are due.) 
 Locker clean out and distribution of cap and gowns. 

 
June 10

th 
Class Night - MANDATORY 

  7:00 p.m. in the high school gymnasium 
  All parents and friends are invited.  

Seniors report to the cafeteria at 6:30 p.m. 
(Seniors will wear graduation gown but no cap.) 

 
June 13

th 
Commencement exercises - 2:00 p.m.  

                           (No limit to the number of guests.) 
 High school athletic field (gym in the event of 

rain) 
Students should report to the cafeteria at 1:00 
p.m. Due to the amount of guests, traffic will be 
heavy. Please plan on arriving early.  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UNDERCLASS FINALS  

Grades 9-11 

June 17 – 23, 2010 

 
• Final exams will be given in your regular classrooms. 

 
• Students must remain in the classroom for the entire 

testing period. 

 

• Students are instructed to use the cafeteria, in between 

exams, to study. 

 

• Any student who misses a scheduled final exam will 
only be allowed to take a make-up examination if the 

absence is due to extenuating circumstances approved 

by the administration prior to the exam.   
 
 

Thursday, June 17th (Day # 1) Full Day of School 

   
EXAM – Period 1   7:33 a.m.  – 9:15 a.m.  

     (Exam begins at 7:45 a.m.)   
Full Schedule     9:20   a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

Periods 2, 3, 4, 5, 6     
 

Friday, June 18th (Day # 1)            Dismissal at 11:15 a.m. 
 
EXAM – Period 2   7:45 a.m.  -  9:15 a.m.  
Pass    9:15 a.m. –   9:30 a.m.  
EXAM – Period 3             9:30 a.m.  –  11:00 a.m. 

 
Monday, June 21st (Day # 1)     Dismissal at 11:15 a.m. 
 
EXAM – Period 4   7:45 a.m.  – 9:15 a.m.  
Pass    9:15 a.m. –  9:30 a.m.  
EXAM – Period 5  9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 

 
 

Tuesday, June 22nd (Day # 1)       Dismissal at 11:15 a.m. 
 
EXAM – Period 6   7:45 a.m.  –   9:15 a.m.  
Pass    9:15 a.m. –  9:30 a.m.  
EXAM – Period 7  9:30 a.m. –   11:00 a.m. 

 
 

Wednesday, June 23rd                   Last Day of School 
  
EXAM Make-ups 
 

 
 
 

 

Department Head – Stephen Massey 

 

Congratulations to six musical ensembles on their outstanding 

performance at the Annual MICCA (Massachusetts Instrumental 
and Choral Conductor’s Association) State Band and Orchestra 

Festival. The MICCA Festival was held on April 10th and 11th at 

seven sites across the state. FHS was one of the performance sites. 
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The Ahern Middle School  7th grade Concert Band conducted by 

Ted Hagarty, and the 8th grade Concert Band conducted by  

George Murphy were both awarded Silver Medals for  
excellent performances.  

 

Four FHS ensemble also performed. The FHS Symphonic Winds 

conducted by George Murphy was awarded a silver medal, and the 

FHS Wind Ensemble conducted by Stephen C. Massey was 

awarded a Gold Medal.  The FHS Symphony Orchestra and the 

FHS String Orchestra conducted by Mary Ellen DesJarlais were 

both awarded Gold Medals.  

 

Clinics for students and parents followed each of the adjudicated 

performances. Gold medal ensembles are invited to participate in 

the MICCA Stars at Symphony program. This year the FHS String 
Orchestra will be performing at Mechanics Hall in Worcester on                               

Sunday May 9, 2010. 

 
 

 
America’s BEST High School Jazz Bands! 

Jazz at Lincoln Center announces the winners of the 15th Annual 

ESSENTIALLY ELLINGTON High School Jazz Band 

Competition! 

 
1st Place:  

Garfield High School 

2nd Place:  

Dillard Center for the Arts 

3rd Place:  

Foxborough High School 

 

Three high school jazz bands took top honors in Jazz” at Lincoln 

Center's 15th Annual Essentially Ellington High School Jazz Band 

Competition & Festival. Each band was chosen by a panel of 

judges composed of distinguished jazz musicians and historians - 

Jazz at Lincoln Center's Artistic Director WYNTON MARSALIS; 
composer, conductor, and Ellington authority DAVID BERGER; 

leading Mary Lou Williams scholar TED BUEHRER; legendary 

jazz saxophonist and composer/arranger JIMMY HEATH; and 

bassist and educator RODNEY WHITAKER- from among the 15 

finalist bands that came to the Competition & Festival                              

in New York City. 

 
 

At the awards ceremony, Wynton Marsalis presented prizes and 

cash awards to each of the 15 finalist bands. Stephen C. Massey, 

Director of the Foxborough High School Jazz Band, accepted the 

3rd place trophy and an award of $1,000. The remaining 11 finalist 

bands and winning community ensemble were awarded certificates 

of merit and cash awards of $500. All monetary awards go toward 
improving schools' jazz programs. Awards for outstanding soloists 

and sections were also presented. Outstanding soloists trumpet 

award went to Matt Muirhead; Outstanding Bass performance went 

to Connor Schultze and Outstanding Guitar to Ian Ayers.  

Outstanding Section sin Reeds went to Foxborough High School as 

well as Outstanding Trumpet Sections and Rhythm Sections.  

A photo gallery of the entire Essentially Ellington Competition & 

Festival and recordings of the competition performances will be 

available in upcoming weeks on jalc.org/essentiallyellington. 
 

 
Each year, the FMA awards to enable middle and high 

school students to pursue music education beyond their in-

school experience. Students in grades 5 through 11 must 

audition and write an essay. The scholarships may be used 
at an approved summer music camp or for private music 

lessons. 
 

Thanks to the generosity of the many sponsors and donors, 
the FMA was able to award $4,600 to 28 students. In the 

senior division, the honorable mentions include Lauren 

Field (voice, grade 9), Sam Davis (piano, grade 11), Max 
Davis (piano, grade 11), and Connor Schultze (bass, grade 

10). The placed winners are: 6th place, Kathryn Shea 
(voice, grade 10), 5th place, Tyler Appel (alto sax, grade 

11), 4th place, Cooper Vacheron (trombone, grade 10), 3rd 
place, Tristan Ballard (alto sax, grade 11), 2nd place, 

Amanda Coscia (voice, grade 9), and 1st place, Celine 

Haddad (flute, grade 11).  

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Picture courtesy of the Foxboro Reporter 

 

...Advisor Mrs. Marla Lonergan 
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April was a busy month for the FHS History Club.                                  
On Friday, April 9th twelve members went into Boston to see the 

"Secrets of Tomb 10A" currently on view at the Museum of Fine Arts. 
Also in April, the club participated in a community service project 
with the Foxboro Historical Commission, documenting all of the 

graves at Memorial Hall Cemetery in the center of town. Students took 
pictures of each stone, and recorded information on the stones to be 

included in the Commission's new database. 
 
 
 
 

 
ATTENTION GYMNASTS! 

 
Three years ago, Foxborough High School had a gymnastics team that 

competed in the Hockomock League. 
Several Foxborough students have expressed a desire to bring the 

gymnastics program back to the high school. 
 

Before the process can begin, a level of interest must be established, 
and your help is needed! 

If you have any interest in being a part of the Foxboro High School 
Gymnastics Team now or in the future.  

Please respond to fhsgymnastics@yahoo.com with the following 
information:  

Name, Grade, Phone number, Experience (including cheerleading, 
dance, etc.)  Thank you… 

 

 
 

                         …Dept. Head, Paul Charpentier 
 
 

On March 20, 2010 the  

       FHS Science Club, under the direction of                 
co-advisors Ms. Elizabeth Keohane and                 

Ms. Suzan Lins, traveled to  

          Framingham State College to compete in the   

Massachusetts State Science Olympiad.  
  The FHS team more than held its own against  

     students from over forty eastern Massachusetts                     

high schools in an assortment of laboratory and 
engineering events.  Team members included:               

Tristan Ballard, Sean Bossardet, Ryan Cataldo, Leah 

Duncan, Victoria Johnston, and Matt Kominski.                 
The day was both educational, and a great deal of fun! 

 

 
Over 90 students from Biology II classes visited the 

Northeastern University’s Marine Science Center in Nahant 

on Monday May 19.  These students, along with their 
teachers (Mr. Jeremy Champlin, Ms. Annette Kahn-

Arcangeli, and Ms. Suzan Lins) conducted tidal zone studies, 

along with several other marine science activities.  The 

department thanks the FACES foundation, whose funding 

makes this visit possible. 

 
 

Massachusetts State Science Fair (MSSEF)  
Congratulations to Aheli Chattopadhyay, who won 2nd Place                 
in the senior division at the MSSEF which took place at MIT                 

in April. Her project was called:  
“Emissions into Energy: Algae through Bio Sequestration. Aheli 

was also awarded a $500.00 special award from the Massachusetts 
Chemistry Technology Company.  

 
 
 
 

 
From Dept Head – Ms. Laura Cronin 
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American Writers’ Day 

On April 27th, members of the junior class were able to 
meet with and learn from several American Writers as part 
of American Writers’ Day. Funded by FACES grant, 
American Writers Day featured five authors: Beth Daley of 
the Boston Globe; Thomas Flynn, author of Bikeman; 
Fran Larkin, author of 5 Words and then Some; Michael 
Atwood, author of History of Santa Monica, and poet 
Pamela Sneed. The diverse experiences of each author 
allowed students not only to learn about the profession of 
writing but also to discover more about both US History 
and the world around them. Many of the authors were 
world travelers, and therefore they were able to describe 
places ranging from California to New York to Honduras. 
Ms. Daley was able to discuss her experiences covering the 
war in Afghanistan, while Mr. Flynn talked about his 
experiences covering the tragedy of September 11th.. After 
the event, all of the American writers commented about 
how impressed they were with the students of Foxborough 
High School. They were particularly complimentary as 
they recalled the high level of questions that FHS students 
asked.  

 
Summer Reading 

During the May English Department meeting, the summer 
reading list was revised in order to emphasize depth of 
understanding over breadth of titles. Therefore, the 
summer reading list has been shortened and students will be 
required to read one or two books for school next year. It 
is the department’s hope that this decision will allow 
Foxborough students to read the required books with more 
depth and therefore to have a bit more time for their own 
“reading for pleasure.” 

 
 
 
 
 
Summer Reading 
Thus, the required summer reading books for Foxborough 
High School are: 
 

                       Grade Nine (Freshmen) 
 

    Honors:  
Mythology      by: Edith Hamilton 

Into the Wild   by: Jon Krakauer 
 
    Col lege Preparatory and Alternative:  

The Call of the Wild by: Jack London 
 

 

                     Grade Ten (Sophomores) 

 
    Honors: 
 1984  by:  George Orwell 
 
    Col lege Preparatory and Alternative:  
    Of Mice and Men  by: John Steinbeck 
 

Grade Eleven (Juniors)  

 
Honors:  
Mean Sprit    by:  Linda Hogan 
College Preparatory:   
 Ellen Foster   by:  Kaye Gibbons 
Alternative:   
The Five People You Meet in Heaven by: Mitch Albom 

 
 

Grade Twelve   (Seniors) 
Advanced Placement:   
The Diagnosis by:  Alan Lightman and  
The Stranger   by:  Albert Camus 

    Honors:  
    Frankenstein  by:  Mary Shelley 
   College Preparatory:  
    A Lesson Before Dying by: Ernest Gaines 
    Alternative:  
    The Five People You Meet in Heaven by: Mitch Albom 
 
Teachers will be discussing the summer reading during the 
first two weeks of school in order to assure that students 
fully understand the material. Therefore, your child should 
arrive at school in August with his or her summer reading 
and any notes that he or she has elected to take on the 
book. During the first week of school, English teachers will 
review that material with students in preparation for the 
summer reading assessments. Summer reading assessments 
will not be given until the second week of school. 
Although the new summer reading format is a bit different 
from what has been used in the past, it is the department’s 
hope that this new format will allow students to feel more 
comfortable with and less “stressed” about the grade that 
they will be receiving for their summer reading. Students 
can expect to have class time to cooperate with teachers 
in order to prepare for the aforementioned assessments. 
Additionally, students can expect the assessment of their 
summer reading to take one of the following formats: an 
essay, a project, a debate, or a Socratic discussion. 
Questions about the new summer reading format can be 
directed to Ms. Cronin at croninl@foxborough.k12.ma.us. 
Please do not hesitate to e-mail her with any questions 
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that you may have. 

 

 

 
 

From Dept. Head – Ms. Laureen White 

 

                     SCIENCE MCAS 

Wednesday, June 2 Day 4  

Periods 1, 4, 5  Begins at 7:33 

 

Thursday, June 3 Day 6  

Periods 6, 7, 2  Begins at 8:37 

 

  

 
The Foxborough Summer School Program will be held at 

Foxborough Ahern Middle School - beginning July 5, 2010 

and running through July 30, 2010.  Registration will be held 

at the Foxborough High School’s guidance department on 

June 23rd, 24th and 25th.  Registration will be from 7:00 a.m. - 
10:30 a.m.  Students wishing to register early may fill out the 

registration form below and hand-deliver it to the guidance 

office at the High School. 
Courses for high school students, grades 9-12 are found in 

the Program of Studies Handbook. 

 
A copy of the handbook can be found on the Foxborough web 

page at http://fps.vinsin.com/fhs.htm 

 

Courses in Mathematics and English are offered. 
The cost of each course will be $275.00.  For those students 

taking two courses the fee will be $500.00.  This fee is non-

refundable after July 9, 2010.   
 

The courses(s) will run as follows: 

Session I from 7:45 a.m. - 9:45 a.m.  

  Session II from 10:00a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 
 

There is NO public transportation for students. 

Tuesday, July 6th is the first full day of classes.  
(Session I will begin promptly at 7:45a.m.) 

 
For further assistance please contact: 

Laureen White 

508-543-1620 

whitel@foxborough.k12.ma.us. 
You may also receive information on the Foxborough High 

School website:  http://fps.vinsin.com/fhs.htm 

 
 

 
Any student who has yet to pay for their AP classes for 
the 2010/2011 year must do so prior to the summer 
break.  Bring your check for $90 per AP exam to the 
guidance office as soon as possible.  Checks should be 
made out to Foxborough High School. 
 

     
On June 11th, 8th graders will be coming to the high school 

for a tour from 10:30-12:30.  The students will be meeting 

the administrators, the athletic director and get information 
about clubs offered at the high school.  They will have lunch 

at the high school and then returning to the Ahern. 

Summer reading requirements will be handed out. 

 

 

 
What you should be doing before school ends….. 

 
1. Complete a “Brag Sheet”.  You may obtain one in the 

Guidance Office. This should be completed now to the best 

of your ability and handed in to your Guidance Counselor 

prior to leaving for the summer.  Keep one or two copies for 

future use with teachers. 

2.  Ask one of your teachers for a letter of recommendation 

which you will need in September. 

3. Visit some local colleges – large, small, public and private.  

Get a feel for what works for YOU. 

4.  If you are considering military (an academy) or an ROTC 

Scholarship begin the process before leaving for the summer.  

You need to begin the application process during the 

SUMMER before senior year. 

5. Make an appointment with Mr. O’Neil during a study, lunch 

or after school to discuss colleges. 

6. Make an appointment with Mr. O’Neil and your parent(s) / 

guardian on Thursday evening to discuss colleges. 
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What you should be doing during the summer… 

Yes the summer! 
 

1. Look at and prepare your responses for the 2010 – 2011 

COMMON APPLICATION. 

2. Begin your essay…create an excellent DRAFT using the 

Common Application questions (page #5). 

3. Check Common Application Supplements to see if your 

colleges require a Supplement. 

4. Complete a resume through the format on Naviance or 

College Board if you need a resume. 

5. Complete the first step of the NCAA Eligibility 

process…online. 

6. VISIT…VISIT…VISIT colleges as often as possible. 

7. Return to school in September with 6 – 10 colleges you 

believe are appropriate for you. 

 

 

 

 
REMINDER:  first testing dates for ACT (September 11

th
) 

and SAT (October 9
th

) require registration in August and 

early September…check   www.actstudent.org  and 

www.collegeboard.com  for details and dates. 

 

 

 

 
BRAG SHEET - Also known as a Recommendation Data 
Sheet (available in Guidance).  This document allows 
students to provide information that is used by teachers and 
counselors to write a letter of recommendation. 
 
LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION - A letter of 
endorsement.  Most colleges require two letters of 
recommendation:  one from a guidance counselor and one 
from a teacher. 
 

POST GRADUATE PROGRAM (OR P.G.) – A year of study 
between high school and college.  This often gives a student 
an opportunity to mature and to improve academically. 
 

EARLY ACTION -  An admission program that allows you to 
apply EARLY (often November 1st or 15th, sometimes 
December 1st ) and to receive a NON-BINDING early 
decision.  You do not need to accept until May 1st and you 
may apply to other colleges under regular admission 
programs.  Early Action applicant pools are often more 
competitive. 
 
EARLY DECISION – An admission program that allows you 
to apply EARLY (often November 1st / 15th or December 1st ) 
to one college only (your first choice) for an early admission 
decision from the college.  The decision is binding which 
means you must agree to enroll if you are accepted, pay a 
non-refundable deposit, and withdraw applications from all 
other colleges.  Individual policies vary from college to 
college so check with each school. 
 
ROLLING ADMISSION  - An admission policy used by 
many colleges to admit freshman students.  A college 
reviews applications as they are received and offers a 
decision within 4 to 8 weeks.  This can be as useful as EARLY 
ACTION.  
 
FAFSA  (Free Application for Federal Student Aid)  Most 
schools use this form to determine financial aid. The form 
cannot be filled out before January 1st and must be completed 
every year that a student is seeking aid.  The form requires 
both student and parent information. 
 
CSS Profile Form – Financial Aid Form required by SOME 
private colleges in addition to the FAFSA. 
 
GPA – Grade point average.  One of the determining factors 
in college acceptance.  Foxborough High School uses a 
Weighted GPA, which is explained in the school profile. 
 
GRANT/SCHOLARSHIP – Financial aid that does not need 
to be paid back. 
 
NCAA – A national organization governing college athletic 
programs. 
 
SAT (Scholastic Aptitude Test)  A reasoning test that 
measures critical reading, writing and math.  Though still 
required by most colleges, some are dropping it as an 
admission criterion (www.collegeboard.com). 
 

ACT (American College Test)  A reasoning test that may be 
accepted in place of the SAT or in place of Subject Tests by 
some colleges (www.actstudent.org). 
 
 

TRANSCRIPT – The official record of a student’s academic 
history. 
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•  Academic  courses  and grades 

 

•  Cumulative  GPA  and Class  Rank 

 

•  SAT  /  ACT  /  Subject Test scores 

 

•  Activities / community services /  interests 

 

• Honors  /  special awards 

 

              …the above information is included in your resume 

 

•  Portfolio  /  auditions 

 

•  Essays  /  Personal  Statements 

 

•  Letters  of  recommendation 

 

•  Legacies,  individual considerations 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Check out website at www.foxborough.k12.ma.us 
for any further information. 

 
Have a wonderful summer!! 

 
School is back in session on: 

September 7, 2010 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

… From Wellness Teacher Ms. Janelle Erskine 

 
 

40 yd dash                  
Milan Neville, Brooke Martyniak, Jake Soccorso and 

Alex Pacitti 

 
Sit-ups 

Abby Tepper, Abdul Ismail, Robert Haddad,  
Chris Zerrip and Tyler Weinacker 

 
Sit and Reach 

Shawn Jouthe, Kelsey Evans and Taylor Johnson 
 

Leg Press 
Kayla Carew, Matt Duffy, Drew McGeary and 

Mike Finnerty 

 
Mile 

Kevin Scollin, Jake Soccorso and Michaela Carini 
 

Vertical Jump 
Alex Person, Luigi Carbone, Tim Dure and Taylor Johnson 

 
Bench Press 

Shannon Suess, Kathleen Flannery, Mike Dundon and  
Charlie Salgadinho 

 
Shuttle Run 

Dan Adair, Alex Pacitti, Kristina Ketchum, Tess Parsons,  
Erin Pearson and Alex Person 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

GRADE 12 - HIGHEST HONORS 

Miguel A. Alicea, Caroline E. Augusta, Michaela K. Bero 
Shawn M. Bouchard, Joseph D. Duggan, Dennis J. Gilreath, 

Gina M. Kackloudis, Erin V. Kiely, Jenna S. Krysko,  Taryn D. Laubenstein,         
John P. McGonagle, Nicholas M. Natarelli, Shauna  L. Pike, John P. Slaby,         

Samantha L. Smith, Jeremy E. Thayer and Zachary S. Waltzer  
                           

GRADE 12 - HONOR ROLL 

Sarah E. Appleby, Steven A. Aucoin, Amanda K. Butterworth, 
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Dominique J. Cammarata, James P. Carew, Ashley L. Cavossa,  
Jennifer P. Chalmers, Erin E. Cresey, Kerri A. Cunningham, Matthew W. DeFazio, 

Caitlin C. Dorr, Connor A. Echols-Jones, Allison E. Fay, Douglas J. Franchitto, 
Danielle B. Gaudet, Lynnea Gleason, Stephanie M. Green, Emily C. Grossmith, 

Jenna L. Guy, Qiaochu Han, Kelly C. Hannon, Laura J. Herlihy,  
Dominique S. Hill, Jarmila Houstova, Erin E. Johnson, Christopher A. Kelm, 
Alexander H, Kershaw, Elizabeth A. Lally, Paige M. Lorenz, Tyler M. Lorenz,   
Meghan A. Lowey, Benjamin J. MacDonald, Alex E. Maling, John P. Maloney, 

MacKenzie R. Mann, Taylor N. Martinelli, Carley A. Martyniak, 
Caitlin R. McCarthy, Anthony M. McDonnell, Lindsey C. McGeary, 

Callie R. McLaughlin, Shawn McLaughlin, Fatima M. Mufti, Danielle J. Nader,  
Katelyn J. Olsson, Olivia M. Parsons, April M. Pascucci, Susan J. Pelick,  

Gina A. Quinn, Jossana M. Rasla, Michelle J. Raulston, Alexandra M. Rizzo, 
Courtney C. Robblee, Olivia C. Roma, Erica A. Salgadinho, Nisha S. Shah,  

Cameron C. Shaw, Michelle W. So, Luke A. Soccorso, Ariel E. Solomon,           
Ty E. Spencer, Rebekah L. Spivey, Erica O. St.John, Stephen S. Vogel and  

 Janelle M. Walsh 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRADE 11 

HIGHEST HONORS 

Sarah E. Andres, Tristan C. Ballard, Caroline F. Cammarano,  
Nicholas J. Cuneo, Benjamin S. Dean, Leah W. Duncan,  

Elise C. Eagan, Kevin T. Eagan, Anna B. Sangree and  Brendan V. Thomas 

 

GRADE 11 - HONOR ROLL 

Benjamin L. Alden, Victor J. Avery, Steven M. Bresse, Kayla C. Bridges,  
Colleen R. Brown, Margaret R. Cavanaugh, Timothy E. Cowley,  

Rebecca L. Crichton, Nikisha I. Cummings, Samuel D. Davis, Brian T. Donovan,  
Samantha N. Dorman, Scott M. Elliott, Connor J. Foley, Jason D. Foreman,  

Megan A. Fusco, Lindsey T. Gallagher, Megan N. Gallagher, Andrew P. Gray,  
Timothy C. Grossman, Celine A. Haddad, Jillian H. Harrison, Dylan J. Heinricher,  

Elsie A. Helou, Jake A. Hyland, Alexandra L. Jenkins, Sarah R. Kass,  
Matthew T. Kominsky, Chelsea M. Laracy, Danielle M. Lavier,  

Kerry L. MacCallum, Joanna L. Magnuson, Robert K. Manchester, 
 Jillian A. Mattie, Hayley J. Mazzola, Lianna B. McCarthy, Kristen M. McMullen,  

Chelsea L. Miller, Yasmine  R. Mortada, Elizabeth F. Napoli, Matthew M. Pearce,  
Meagan C. Peavey, Isha A. Raval, Gianna E. Roma, Tayla M. Ross,  

Gretta N. Schaaf, Amber L. Scotton, Evan C. Serpis, Allison E. Smiley,  
Victoria L. Solomon, James R. Stather, Robert P. Stringfellow, Leigha A. Tacey,  

Thomas G. Theos, Brittany K. Venuti, Gregory P. Warner, Eric D. Weiss and  
Kayleen M. Whall 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

GRADE 10- HIGHEST HONORS 

Brett M. Cresey, Sarah E. Curran, Kelsey E. Evans, 
Meghan R. Foley, Alana M. Prinos, Jacob P. Soccorso and 

Shannon D. Suess 
 

GRADE 10 - HONORS 

Daniel J. Adair, Lindsay E. Andersen, Chelsea L. Barilovits, Kerin D. Boti, 

Alexander H. Boyd, Leah M. Callahan, Samantha E. Carlson, Julie A. Chan, 
Grace H. Chiang, Nicholas P. Couroupacis, Katherine J. Delaney, 

Celine H. Demaesschalck, Jacob D. Dice, Duncan M. Echols-Jones,  
James M. Flaherty, Timothy B. Foley, Andrew P. Geffers, Catherine E. Hughes, 
Morgan A. Hurley, Jacquelyn A. Illsley, Hailey R. Johnson, Taylor M. Johnson, 
Kristina E. Ketchum, Erica V. Leonard, Colleen E. Martin, Brooke F. Martyniak, 
Emily L. McGowan, Abigail J. McGuire, Kelsie A. Morahan, Andrew G. Moses, 
Samantha D. Motta, Brooke A. Orlando, Randall N. Parker, Tess A. Parsons, 

Shannon M. Pearson, Jennifer M. Peterson, Cole R. Putham, Kaileigh S. Riess, 
Nathan J. Romanowski, Crysta A. Santarelli, Kylie E. Scannell, Kayla A. 

Scheffler, Julie M. Schoener, Rachel E. Sewell, Christina A. Shaer,  
Kathryn L. Shea, MacKenzie T. Slyman, Ian M. Smith,  Megan E. Sullivan, 

Abigail L. Tepper, Joseph H. Tierney, Kelley M. Turner, Cooper W. Vacheron, 
Sierra M. Wilbar, Olivia A. Winslow, Alex J. Zanecchia, Christopher B. Zerrip  

and Aiza Zia. 
 

GRADE 9 - HIGHEST HONORS 

Zachary J. Atanasoff , Benjamin T. Carleton, Emma K. Carleton, Meghan Carter, 
Aheli Chattopadhyay,  Nicole M. Cullen, Katherine A. Curran, Zachary C. Downs, 

Edward W. Dring, Tyler L. Elfman, Brian D. Ellard,  Madeline C. Fletcher,  
Aidan C. Hyland,  Lindsay R. Julio, Kayla L. Mosesso, Billal A. Mourtada,  
Stanley C. Ogunedo, Luke R. Schaaf, Ashley H. Snyder, Michael E. Tally,  

Virag Vora an Hannah F. Walsh 

GRADE 9 - HONORS 

Grace M. Alden, Tyler K. Aubuchon, Victoria R. Bailey, Michael J. Bradley, Olivia
C. Bradley, Allison J. Bromberg, Connor K. Capece, Devon E. Carleton,  

Michaela E. Carnino, Ryan A. Cataldo, Christine G. Cavallaro, Julia J. Cavossa
John J. Chamberlain, Victoria M. Clark, Brenna M. Connolly, Amanda R. Coscia
Courtney I. Davis, Shawn T. Delaney, Alexandra J. Dindy, Nicholas P. DiTullio,

Nicole F. Doherty, Kevin J. Duncan, Theresa A. Dustin, Jamie L. Engler,  
Katelin A. Ennis, Hannah L. Fishman, Jesse M. Foley, Timothy M. Freitas, 

Elizabeth H. Geffers, Vincent R. Giacoppo, Jeremy P. Gygi, Kira A. Hallberg,  
John J. Harrington, Mary R. Harris, Rachel E. Hauber, Melissa A. Hayes, 

Jackson D. Hurley, Alanna C. Jackson, Samantha A. Kent, Rebecca A. Lane, 
Taylor K. Laubenstein, Cameron J. MacDonald, Michael B. Maguire,         

Kayleigh E. Marino, Dylan J. Martinelli, Eva M. Mazzoni, Jaclyn E. McCann, 
Courtney D. McCue, Scott M. McDonald, Drew T. McGeary, Daniel J. McNeil, 
Taylor S. Newcomb, Shannon P. O'Rourke,  Alexander G. Pacitti, Joshua G. 

Patkin, Erin C. Pearson, Zack P. Pelick, Allisen F. Perry, Allison J. Peter, 
Alexander K. Procaccini , Alison H. Rathgeb, Samantha J. Rathgeb,  

Kristina M. Reddy, Ashley T. Rendel, Andrea J. Romanowski,  
 Michael M. Sampson, Colleen R. Schofield, Jessica L. Scotton, Kelly M. Shine,

Michael J. Slaby, Cherinee N. Smith, Ryan R. Smith, Nicholas S. Snow, 
Elizabeth A. Trivett, Scott M. Trufan, Ethan J. Uradnik, Jason J. Vogel,  

Timothy B. Walton, Ananya Yerramreddy and Hallie A. Young 
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The National Honor Society has continued its community 

service throughout March and April.  Community Service 

coordinator Gina Kackloudis ran a highly successful fashion 
show for the Belle of the Ball.  With the help of 25 senior 

boys and girls, we were able to raise nearly $700.  All of the 

proceeds went to Belle of the Ball.  The National Honor 
Society would like to thank Dream Prom of Easton, Delux 

Tux, Judy’s Flowers, and the Students of Tri-Valley Regional 

for their donation of time and products.  The advisors would 
also like to thank Gina for both coming up with and 

executing an incredible plan. 

 

Senior Janelle Walsh was able to see the money put to use.                
She spent the first Saturday of vacation at Simmons College 

helping pick out prom outfits for local area teens.  It was 

incredible event and one that the National Honor Society 
would like to continue a partnership with. 

 

 
 

Gina Kackloudis also organized a trip to Cradles to Crayons.  

Cradles to Crayons were founded in 2002, with the mission 

of providing to children ages 0 to 12 some of the most 

important basics of life—free of charge. 

These basics include clothing, school supplies, toys, and 

much more. In other words, they provide all the physical 

goods that children need to be safe, protected from the 

elements, and ready to learn. By supplying them with high-

quality used or new goods, they make children feel valued. 

They partner with social-service organizations to connect 

communities that have surplus resources—new or used items 

in good condition—with communities that desperately need 

access to those resources.  

 

 

When you donate to Cradles to Crayons, you can be 

absolutely sure that your donation will go to a deserving local 

child, for whom the donation was specifically requested. 

 

Anyone interested in learning more about Cradles to Crayons 

can find information on their website: 

http://www.cradlestocrayons.org 
 

 

 

Top Row (Left to Right): Danielle Gaudet, Sarah Appleby, 

Jenna Krysko, April Pascucci, Laura Herlihy, Leanne Carey, 
Katelyn Olsson, Carolyn Augusta, Eddie Lincoln, Taylor 

Martinelli, Susie Pelick, Gina Kackloudis and  Brittany 

DiTullio 
 

Middle Row (Left to Right): Alli Smiley, Kerri Cunningham, 

Nicki Cammarata, Gretta Schaff and Lauren Blakely 
 

Front Row (Left to Right): Maggie Brown, Courtney 

Cappadona, MacKenzie Mann, Kelly Hannon and Kristen 

McMullen 
 

2010-2011 Executive Board 

 
On May 6, 2010 the National Honor 

Society held elections for their new 
Executive Board.  Thank you to all who 
ran and congratulations to those who 
won. 
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President: Caroline Cammarano 
Vice-President: Nirali Vagadia 
Secretaries: Dylan Heinricher 

and Alli Smiley 
Treasurer: Eddie Lincoln 

Publicity: Leah Duncan and Isha 
Raval 

 

Community Service Stars of the Month 
 

All members of the 

National Honor Society 

are required to perform 

four hours of community 

service a month, but most 

students perform more 

than the minimum amount 

of hours.  The advisors of the 

National Honor Society would 

like to recognize some of 

these students: 
 

 

     Taryn Laubenstein and Samantha 

Smith:                   Taryn and Sam have 

spent the last year donating their time at 

the Mansfield Animal Shelter.  Both 

students have spent at least 15 hours 

per month at the Shelter, more than 

often spending more than 15 hours.  

Thank you both for your hard work and 

continued service!     
 

 
The advisors would like to congratulate 

the seniors on their upcoming graduation 

and for the outstanding colleges that 

they are attending. The following is a list 

of just some of the schools that the 

students will be attending in the fall.   
 

 University of Rhode Island 

 University of Connecticut 
 UMASS Amherst 
 Arizona State University 
 Bentley University 
 Northeastern University 

 Northwestern University 
 Endicott College 
 Boston College 
 Massachusetts College of Art 
 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical 

University 
 Elon University 
 Saint Anselm College 
 American University 
 Quinnipiac University 
 Yale 

 UMASS Dartmouth 
 Simmons College 
 UMAINE Orono 
 Roger Williams University 
 Syracuse University 
 Fitchburg State 

 University of New Hampshire 
 Providence College 

 
Dear Senior Parents, 

 
Senior Night Live will be held June 13th -14th  at the 

Foxborough/Invensys YMCA on Mechanic Street. The party starts 

at 10:30PM and ends at 5AM. 

 

Please submit All-Night registration forms ASAP. If you misplaced 

the form please go to www.fhsseniornight.com print all the forms 

and submit with a check for $60 to: All Night Grad Party, P.O. Box 
156, Foxborough, MA. 

 

Also be sure to get photos in for the Memory Wall. The kids have 

always enjoyed this feature of the party as they look back on old 

photos of themselves and their classmates. Photos may be drop into 

the box in the FHS Office or emailed to jillmccomb@comcast.net. 

 

We are asking senior parents to please consider donating a case of 

bottled water, soda or Gatorade for the party. Please drop off drink 

donations to: Michelle Carlton, 25 Birch Tree Road (street across 

from high school). Any questions, please call Michelle at:  
508-543-4643 

 
We are also asking parents to donate a gift card to any retail 

location in any denomination. The gifts cards will be part of a gift 

card tree for the raffle. Please send gift cards to P.O. Box 156 or 

drop off to: Chris Lowey, 27 Birch Tree Road 508-698-3939 or 

Rose Lincoln, 12 Howard Ave. 617-828-3760 
 

Thank-you! We are looking forward to giving the kids a safe & fun 

night! 
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Sincerely,   Rose Lincoln & Chris Lowey 
 

 

 


